J. Dale Oliver, President AARP Chapter #2613 303 Marlington Street Blacksburg, VA 24060

AARP Chapter Meeting Tuesday, November 17, 1998 Blacksburg Community Center 11:30 AM

Nonprofit Organization
U.S. Postage
PAID
Blacksburg, Virginia
Permit No. 32

Blacksburg

A.A.R.P.

NEWSLETTER

November 9, 1998

Volume 15, Number 8

Chapter 2613

CHAPTER MEETING, NOVEMBER 17, 1998

The November meeting will be held in the Senior Community Room, Blacksburg Community Center. The program will be a magic show presented by Bucky Snider and it will begin promptly at 11:30 AM. You are encouraged to arrive by 11:15 AM. There will be a brief business meeting around noon following the program.

We Wish Ralph Cecchini A Speedy Recovery

Ralph Cecchini, our treasurer, recently had surgery and is now recuperating at the Showalter Center of Warm Hearth Village. The Board appointed Ray Murley as associate treasurer to assist Ralph as needed. For the time being, chapter bills should be sent to Ray Murley for payment. His address is 110 Countryside Court, Blacksburg, VA 24060.

December 1, 1998 - AARP Christmas Luncheon Custom Catering - 12:00 Noon

The Christmas luncheon will be held December 1 at Custom Catering located on Patrick Henry Drive. The luncheon will begin at 12:00 noon. The Madrigal Singers from Blacksburg High School will provide the entertainment and the program includes the installation of new chapter officers.

The cost of the luncheon is \$10.00 per person. Reservations and checks are to be sent to:

Ms. Cerrie Coil 1404 Hillcrest Drive Blacksburg, VA 24060 by November 24, 1998

Make your check payable to AARP-Blacksburg Chapter. We're sorry but no refunds can be made after the reservation number is given to Custom Catering - - AARP must pay. Please do not call Custom Catering about this event - if necessary call Ms. Cerrie Coil at 552-4530. You may mail your check to Cerrie or give it to her at the November 17th chapter meeting - don't wait until you arrive for the luncheon to pay. PLEASE PLAN TO ARRIVE BY 11:45 AM

FUTURE CHAPTER MEETING

January 19, 1999 Protecting Water Quality Harriett Cooper, Speaker

NO BOARD MEETING IN DECEMBER

The next meeting of the officers and directors of AARP will be held January 5, 1999 it the Senior Community Room of the Blacksburg Community Center at 9:30 AM.

AARP TODAY

AARP is your organization. You are entitled to have your questions answered quickly and correctly. Contact us at the addresses below.

Write us about membership questions:

AARP Membership Center 3200 East Carson Street Lakewood, CA 90712

Write us with your comments and questions about issues:

AARP Membership Communications 601 E Street, NW Washington, DC 20049

Call us on our toll-free hot line:

8:00 AM - 8:00 PM, Eastern Time Monday through Friday

Contact us on your personal computer at one of these e-mail addresses:

Internet member@aarp.org
America Online AARPwrit
CompuServe 7477,1162
Prodigy JEVA61B